

Meeting Minutes

Thursday, December 17, 2020

Meeting was Virtually on Skype®

Meeting was called to order by President Chuck Baker at 7:30 pm.

11 members + 3 officers



Old Business

Adam Hunt read the November meeting minutes that Doug had taken due to Adam being on COVID-19 possible exposure quarantine. There were no questions concerning the minutes.

Doug read the Treasurer's Report.

The Indianapolis Mask Order is not in force at the field, but please maintain social distancing.

Reminder: If members visit the flying site, please follow social distancing guidelines (6 feet minimum between people. 12'+ is even better). If you touch common surfaces, please use hand sanitizer to prevent any further transmission.

Please do not use road to field or fly if road or field is too wet from recent rain.

Please remember to lock both gates if you are the last one to leave and scramble the combination.



Rike Field Viability

A Greenwood Zoning Board meeting was held on December 14, 2020. The board voted 9-0 to approve rezoning of the land that currently includes the flying field.



The current plan is that the developer will close the purchase agreement with Jon Taylor in May of 2021 with construction starting in June of 2021.



The new subdivision will be called Grand Vista.



Potential Site #21

West of US-37 & Fairview Road was located by Bob Badger. Bob has discussed the possibility of a lease with the land owner and he is considering it. The I-69 expansion will impact his land and will not know final details until spring. Chuck will reach back out to the land owner after the Holidays.

Site #21 Landowner:

Flying Field:

(A) George F Kopetsky II 5585 W FAIRVIEW RD GREENWOOD, IN 46142-0000

Ph: 317-691-4789



Potential Site #22

Just East of Marion County Fairgrounds. Bill Pennington is looking into this for us.



No responses from advertisement in The Daily Journal



The Greenwood Community Council will meet on December 21, 2020 to review/approve Ordinance No. 20-45 for the Grand Vista development. There will be an opportunity to provide comments.

The Virtual Skype Meetings will continue until the COVID-19 numbers drop. At that time, meetings will transition back to Dye's Walk (Church has no estimate of a date for allowing our meeting back) or the flying field depending on the weather.

New Business

Club dues will remain unchanged for 2021. Standard member dues are \$80.00. Late fee for dues will be suspended until we can meet in person once again.

There were no new nominations for 2021 officers.

FAA written test is expected to become available early in 2021.

Many AMA memberships expire at the end of the year. Please remember to renew.

No new solos.

Presentation

No Presentation

Upcoming Area Events

Indoor at St. Peter's – Columbus on Sunday, December 20, 2020 at 1:30 pm. Last event was attended by Chuck and Dave Griffith.



New Year's Day Flying currently scheduled at South Side, East Side and Anderson. No food available so bring your own if desired.



CI.			 11
Sn	ow	and	ı en

No Show and Tell.

Next Club Meeting

January 11, 2021 at 7:30 pm Virtually on Skype®

Adjourn

The meeting was adjourned at 8:13 pm by Chuck.

Raffle Prizes:

No Raffle